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October 3, 1985

Dear Riders, Interested Citizens and Public Officials:

This draft of the Pace 1986 budget contains the plan for
maintaining an effective suburban bus system while operating
with fewer RTA dollars than last year. Since it became an
independent service board in mid-1984, the RTA's Suburban Bus
Division has made remarkable strides. Ridership may hit an
all-time high this year of more than 38 million after
registering a 16 percent increase in 1984, the largest gain of
any component of the regional system. In addition, Pace stands
on firm financial footing by consistently operating within its
budget

.

Despite the progress made during the last 18 months, it seems
inevitable that 1986 will be a difficult year for Pace in terms
of responding to requests for additional service. The fact of
the matter is that in 1986 Pace will not expand its services,
and indeed will contract its operations to some degree. This
disappointing prediction is built into the 1986 budget for the
following reasons.

The 1986 budget process for Pace, and for that matter, for all
of the service boards, was carried out in the context of a

conclusion reached by the RTA in the summer of 1985 that a

regional shortfall of some $50.7 million appeared likely and
that a systemwide farebox recovery level of less than the state
mandated 50 percent v;as foreseeable. Accordingly, the RTA
determined that stringent financial constraints on the service
boards were necessary.



without necessarily agreeing with the RTA ' s conclusions or
methodology. Pace has nonetheless used the public funding and
farebox recovery figures established for Pace by the RTA as the
basis for Pace's budget. The result, however, is that most new
service slated to begin this fall must now be curtailed while
quite a bit of below-average service will be cut.

This budget discusses several alternatives to reaching that
objective. The options include a 10-cent across-the-board fare
increase and the elimination of many bus routes. Also under
consideration are selected other fare increases, reduction of
administrative expense, and several other measures designed to

meet the RTA-imposed limits.

The Pace Board faces some very difficult choices in making its

budget decision. I hope you will review the budget carefully
and provide comment either at our public hearings or in

writing. If you need additional details about the budget, the

technical appendix is available from Pace, 550 W. Algonquin
Road, Arlington Heights, IL 60005. We are here to serve you, so

your opinions are vital to our decisions.

Sincerel

Florence Boone
Chairman
Pace
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EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

This document contains the Pace 1986 proposed budget and
operating program. The total expense budget for 1986 is
$69,483,000. Riders fares are expected to pay for approximately
$20 million of that amount with the balance coming from
subsidies from the Regional Transportation Authority.

The money will be spent to provide bus and paratransit service
in the six-county area of suburban Chicago. Pace plans to spend
$45.7 million on regular bus service and $5 million on
paratransit services in 1986.

The RTA requires that Pace's total subsidy not exceed
$49,050,000 in 1986, including $1 million that can be used only
for special projects benefiting the disabled. In addition. Pace
must achieve a farebox recovery ratio of 29 percent next year.
This means that fares from Pace's riders must cover at least 29
percent of the costs of operating the service.

Pace proposes a budget that meets these RTA requirements. To do
so, however. Pace proposes several alternatives, including
raising fares by 10 cents, reducing administrative expenses and
freezing service at existing levels. These proposed actions
will affect riders of the present Pace system and prevent the
expansion of service to new areas of the suburbs.

The budget also includes a summary of Pace's capital budget and
program. Pace expects to receive an allocation of $21.3 million
in capital funds from the federal 1986 program. Approximately
$10 million will be spent to buy new buses. This purchase will
mark the first year of a six-year purchase cycle that will
eventually replace Pace's entire fleet of buses. Other capital
funds will be used to buy paratransit vehicles and major
replacement equipment.
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INTRODUCTION

Pace, the Suburban Bus Division of the Regional Transportation
Authority, came into existence July 1, 1984 as part of
legislation reorganizing mass transit in Northeastern Illinois.
Pace provides bus and paratransit services to suburban Cook,
DuPage, Kane, Lake, McHenry, and Will counties, serving an area
of 3,446 square miles with a 1980 population of 4,100,000 and
employment of 1,735,000.

Pace is governed by a twelve-member board of directors made up
of current or former suburban village presidents and city
mayors. Each represents a particular region of the Pace service
area. Florence Boone, former village president of Glencoe, was
appointed by Governor James R. Thompson to chair the board.

As the population and employment base in the suburbs continue
to grow. Pace faces the challenge of tailoring services, within
the limits of its budget, to satisfy an increasing demand for
mass transit. The dispersed travel patterns fostered by
current suburban development make the task of serving new areas
a difficult one. At the same time. Pace intends to maintain
quality services in the older, more established suburbs.

As part of its commitment to the suburbs. Pace in 19 85 moved
its headquarters to suburban Arlington Heights. This move will
enable Pace to experience first-hand the challenges of
providing transportation in the suburbs.

Pace provides funding for 234 regular bus routes. It owns and
operates four suburban carriers and subsidizes the operations
of 10 municipal systems. In addition. Pace is one of the
leading agencies in the area of privatization, contracting with
13 private bus companies to provide fixed-route service.

Pace subsidizes 56 paratransit services that provide
door-to-door transportation for the elderly and handicapped
and, in some areas, for the general public. Existing
paratransit services cover more than 75 percent of the
six-county area. Pace works closely with townships and other
units of local government to provide this innovative service.



Ridership on the Pace system continues to rise. Through August
of 1985, ridership has increased by 5.5 percent from 1984 and
1985 total ridership is expected to exceed the all-time mark
for suburban buses of 38.2 million set in 1980. This
achievement will come despite the fact that the suburban bus
system is still approximately 15 percent smaller than it was in
1980.

Pace recently adopted performance criteria for both fixed-route
and paratransit services that set standards for starting new
service and evaluating existing services. These criteria ensure
that all services receive careful scrutiny in the pursuit of an
efficient, cost-effective system. In addition, safety
continues to be a high priority, with all operations committed
to providing service with the greatest degree of care and of
the highest quality.

To further this goal. Pace recently began a strategic planning
effort to coordinate with the Regional Transportation Authority
strategic plan now being developed. The plan will identify the
role Pace should play in suburban development and how best to
satisfy increasing transit demand in the suburbs. Pace will
coordinate its activities with other transit agencies, as well
as local governments and public officials, and will continue to
evaluate all phases of its activities to improve operations.

1985 has been a very successful year for Pace. The coming year
will bring a greater number of challenges. Acting in
partnership with the local communities it serves. Pace --

through aggressive marketing, realistic planning and, most of
all, quality service — will continue to attract suburban
residents to mass transit by offering an alternative to the
automobile

.
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1986 BUDGET REQUIREMENTS

As required by the RTA Act as amended, the RTA Board of
Directors on September 13, 1985 established funding and farebox
recovery ratio guidelines for each of the three service boards
(CTA, Metra and Pace) to be used by the latter as the basis for
their 1986 budgets. For Pace, the key figures were:

RTA Funding: $48,050,000
State mobility-limited funding*: $ 1,000,000

Farebox recovery ratio: • 29.00%**

The budget that is presented on the following pages has been
developed on the basis of these key figures.

To put these figures in perspective, the following table shows
1985 budget figures and 1986 budget figures for all three
service boards.

(OOO's)

CTA METRA PACE TOTAL
1985 Budget:
RTA Funding $309,575 $120,550 $ 48,252 $478,377
Recovery Ratio 48.40% 51.55% 26.70% 48.47%#

1986 Budget:
RTA Funding $284,750 $121,171 $ 48,050 $453,971
State Funding* $ 3,000 $ 500 $ 1,000 $ 4,500
Recovery Ratio 52.50% 53.50% 29.00% 51.09%

Net Change:
RTA Funding:
Dollars $(24,825) $ 621 $ (202) $(24,406)
% Increase (Decrease) (8.02%) .52% (.41%) (5.10%)

Recovery Ratio
% Increase 8.47% 3.78% 8.61% 5.40%

* State of Illinois approved grant for mobility-limited
transportation projects of $3 million for CTA, $1 million for
Pace and $500,000 for Metra that is exempt from the farebox
recovery ratio requirements.

** This figure contemplates no use of "revenue carryovers" for
prior years. The RTA has insisted a higher recovery if
carryovers are used. Pace questions the legality of this
two-tiered recovery ratio requirement.

# Prior to use of revenue carryovers. Carryovers caused the
ratio to exceed 50 percent and thereby kept the system in
compliance with state law.

Recovery ratios are shown without any carryovers.
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The RTA funding component for Pace in the 1986 budget is less
than the 1985 amount. This fact alone limits the ability of
Pace to expand any services, since Pace must contend with
increasing costs just to maintain existing service. For
example, insurance costs are expected to increase
significantly. However, when the public funding component is
coupled with the substantial increase (8.61 percent) in Pace's
farebox recovery ratio, severe constraints are created and
budgetary action is required that will have a substantial and
immediate impact on Pace and its riders.

The budget that follows provides for fare increases, a freeze
on service expansion and service cuts in some areas. The Pace
Board of Directors recognizes that these actions are likely to
reduce suburban bus ridership at a time when the system has
nearly recovered from the RTA financial crisis of 1981.
However, Pace is required by law to present a balanced budget
to the RTA in December of each year which reflects the public
funding level and the farebox recovery ratio figure established
by the RTA in the preceding September. This document contains
an extensive analysis of the alternatives considered by the
Pace Board of Directors in arriving at the proposed budget
figures. The cutbacks in planned and existing services and
fares increases are unfortunate. However, within the context
of the amount of public funding which apparently will be
available in 1986, the budget presented herein, which is in
balance and in compliance with the RTA Act, is a reasonable
budget. Within the context of the need for bus service in the
six-county area, the budget presented herein is inadequate. To
bridge the gap between need and financial resources will be a

critical challenge for Pace and the RTA in 1986.



1986 BUDGET PROPOSALS AND ALTERNATIVES

The Pace Board faces several difficult choices in order to meet
the RTA's requirements of a $49,050,000 funding level and a

29.0 percent farebox recovery ratio while balancing the 1986
budget. The Board addressed three general alternatives to
balance the 1986 budget: cutting expenses, raising fares to
increase revenues, or a combination of the two alternatives.
This balance is extremely difficult to achieve in light of the
fact that Pace must cut more than three dollars in expenses for
every one dollar in revenue it does not receive.

The first alternative consisted of solely reducing expenses.
Achieving a 29.0 percent farebox recovery rate would require an
estimated $13 million in expense reductions. While this
approach would meet recovery rate requirement, it would require
eliminations or cutbacks on approximately 140 bus routes. This
kind of drastic service cut would cripple the suburban bus
system and end service in many suburbs.

A second alternative based solely on increasing revenue by
raising fares also was reviewed. This would require increases
of at least 25 cents, which would result in a massive loss of
ridership. Therefore, the effects of raising fares five cents,
10 cents, and 10 percent as well as elimination of lower fares
in some parts of the region were examined. While a 29,0 percent
recovery rate could be achieved through fare increases, the
cost of operating the existing suburban bus system still would
exceed the $48 million funding constraints set by the RTA.

In an effort to resolve this dilemma, the Pace Board has
proposed a balanced approach that would both increase revenues
through fare hikes and would reduce operating expenses. This
document contains tables that identify some of the alternatives
the Pace Board is considering for 1986. If all of the
alternatives listed are approved by the Pace Board of
Directors, the RTA requirements can be met. It is important to
note that these alternatives are only considerations at this
point and the Pace Board may decide on other options to balance
the budget.
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The alternatives being considered are:

Raise all fares 10 cents effective January 1, 1986.

The change would have the following effects:

Adult regular fares would increase from $.90 to $1.00.
Adult local fares would increase from $.60 to $.70.
Adult Kane County fares would increase from $.50 to $.60.
Reduced regular fares would increase from $.40 to $.50.
Reduced local fares would increase from $.25 to $.35.
Reduced Kane County fares would increase from $.25 to
$.30.

Premium fares and monthly pass prices would increase
proportionately

.

The Pace Board has examined various fare increase alternatives
as a means of meeting RTA's increased farebox recovery
requirement. Options containing fare increases of five cents
and 10 percent were reviewed; however the revenues produced by
these more moderate fare increases fell short of achieving the
RTA's recovery requirement. The 10-cent fare increase is the
largest revenue option, resulting in a gain of approximately
$1,672,000 annually. As a result of this increase, however,
Pace could lose between 1 million and 1.5 million riders on an
annual basis. This ridership loss is reflected in the revenue
estimate resulting from this increase. The board is also
considering an additional five-cent increase in local fares.

Eliminate the Kane County fare differential effective
October 1, 1986.

Fares in Kane County presently are 10 cents lower than regular
local fares. This "fare differential" resulted from an action
that occurred in 1979 when the RTA increased Kane County fares
by five cents while fares in the rest of the region were
increased by 10 cents. The differential widened in 1981 when
Kane County was again spared the full RTA increase.

The proposal to eliminate the Kane County fare differential on
October 1, 1986 recognizes the need to phase out this lower
fare over time. This proposal is expected to net Pace $91,000
on an annual basis, but $23,000 in 1986 because the increase
will be in effect only the last three 'months of the year.



Eliminate the West Division Fare Demonstration.

A fare demonstration was implemented at Pace West Division in
August, 1982. At that time, the base fare was reduced from
$.90 to the current $.60. The intent was to assess the effect
of reduced fares on West Division ridership and overall system
performance. When implemented, the program was intended to run
for six months and then be reviewed by the RTA. But service
improvements, particularly the extension of several routes to
CTA rapid transit terminals, were made during the
demonstration, making it impossible to accurately evaluate its
effects

.

The elimination of the fare demonstration and a return to the
standard base fare is likely to result in a loss of ridership.
However, it is difficult to predict the full impact in
ridership, but revenues are estimated to increase by $349,000.

Eliminate the senior citizen half-fare discount during morning
and evening rush hours

.

Presently, senior citizens (those 65 or older) may use transit
services at a discount at all times. This proposal would still
allow such a discount during non-rush hour periods, but would
require that the full fare be paid during rush periods. This
proposal recognizes the fact that many seniors are still
employed and use the system to go to and from work. Also, it
will encourage discretionary trips during the mid-day when
vehicles are less crowded, possibly relieving some of the
rush-hour crowding. It is estimated that this proposal could
increase revenues by $183,000 annually.

Change transfers to eliminate the use by riders for round
trips

.

Riders would receive a transfer that is not valid on the route
of purchase. Instead of handing the transfer back to the
passenger after each use, the driver would remove a tear-away
stub when the passenger transfers for the first time. Upon
transferring the second time, the transfer would be retained by
the driver. This system allows for a three-vehicle ride -- the
original bus and two transfers. The transfer would have a

two-hour time limit, as does the current transfer.

The change in transfer policy should result in a significant
decline in transfer abuse and possibly an increase in revenue.
Some additional advantages to the new system are that the
expiration time on the transfer is clearly understandable and
it is easier to identify the route of issue.

-9-



Reduce administrative expenses by 5 percent.

Recognizing the need to reduce non-operating expenses before
cutting service, the Pace Board has directed staff to reduce
the administrative budget by 5 percent. This would require
eliminating eight positions requested for 1986, as well as
additional cuts. The Board has also directed staff to examine
the impact of a 7 percent reduction as a possible additional
measure

.

Reduce paratransit subsidy levels.

In an effort to contain costs in all areas the Pace Board is
reviewing alternative paratransit funding guidelines that
reduce Pace's subsidies to paratransit services. Because local
funding is required of all paratransit projects, any reduction
in Pace's support will result in an increased local share
requirement, a fare increase or a service reduction. The
impact of three possible alternatives is contained with the
paratransit data in this document.

Freeze service at present levels.

Most service planned to be started this fall will be halted
under action approved by the Pace Board of Directors in
September. The fixed-route services that would be affected by
this proposal are listed below:

Lakehurst-Northbrook Court - Weekday rush hour service only.

Bloomingdale-Stratford Square - Saturday service from
residential area to major shopping center.

Roosevelt Road - All-day service between Wheaton and Oak Brook
shopping center.

Burnham Avenue - All-day service on Burnham Avenue between
Calumet City and Lansing.

Route 223 - Add rush-hour service to Elk Grove Village. This
has been added to Group One in 1986.

Aurora Roundhouse - This item is again addressed in the special
considerations category of the 1986 Budget.

Route 353 Loop Express - This item was tabled at the September
11, 1985 Board Meeting. Under the current circumstances the
proposal will not be reviewed further.

-10-



In addition the following paratransit services would not be
implemented

.

Countywide - Cook
Countywide - DuPage
Countywide - Kane
Countywide - Lake
Countywide - Will
Leyden Township
Norwood Township
Northf ield/New Trier Townships
Winfield Township
York Township
Zion Township

Reduce existing service.

In addition to measures listed above, Pace will need to
eliminate existing services in order to reduce its funding
requirement and meet RTA farebox recovery ratio requirements.
If the Pace Board implements all revenue-increasing and
expense-reducing proposals contained here, it would require an
additional $195,000 in cuts to existing service to balance the
budget. Staff has identified more services that could be
eliminated as an option for the Board to consider. A list of
supplemental service reductions is also contained in this
document to allow the Board more flexibility in addressing this
shortfall

.
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FISCAL YEAR 1986 OPERATING BUDGET

General

The 1986 Operating Budget is presented on the following tables.
The budget shows a balance between public funding provided by
the RTA and the cost of operating suburban bus services. In
order to accomplish this balance and comply with RTA ' s recovery
rate requirements, the Pace Board of Directors must address a
substantial shortfall -- $4.8 million -- in funding as well as
a requirement to increase the farebox recovery ratio.

The proposed 1986 budget relies on an additional $1.9 million
in revenues resulting from fare increases as well as $2.9
million in expense reductions to meet the RTA's requirements.
The resulting expense budget is balanced by $20.4 million in
farebox revenues and $48.1 million in RTA funding. The
proposed 1986 program will recover 29.84% of its operating cost
from the farebox. The proposed budget satisfies RTA public
funding and recovery requirements for 1986. The following
table summarizes the Pace budget for 1986:

PROPOSED 1986 OPERATING BUDGET

Total Operating Expense $68,483,000
System Generated Revenue 20,433 ,000
Public Funding Requirement $48,050,000

Less RTA Funding $48,050,000
Surplus (Deficit) -0-

System Recovery Ratio 29.84%

In addition to the $48 million in operating funds, RTA will
provide $1 million in funding for mobility-limited services. A
proposed program and budget for these funds is included in this
document

.

Source of funds

Pace relies on farebox revenues and on the RTA for public
funding. Pace expects to receive $19,883,000 in farebox
revenues in 1986. This represents more than 28 percent of
Pace's total revenues. Farebox revenues are estimated to
increase by more than 16 percent from 1985 as a result of fare
increases in 1986.

The RTA Act as amended addresses the distribution and use of
public funding as follows:
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The RTA in its 1985 Program and Budget adopted an allocation of
PTF revenues based on the dollar amount needed (after sales tax
and federal operating subsidy) to make up the remaining deficit
for each service board. For 1986, Pace staff estimates the RTA
will allocate all PTF monies based on the percentage of deficit
remaining after sales tax and federal operating assistance
allocations. Pace's allocation is estimated at $10,966,000.

Other RTA Funds

The remaining shortfall will be made up by an allocation of the
RTA's 15 percent portion of the sales tax. These funds are
used to meet the remaining service board deficits. Pace
expects to receive $284,000 in additional funds in 1986.

Other Income

In addition to public funding provided by RTA, Pace expects to
receive an additional $550,000 in interest and other income in
1986.

Use of Funds

All funds received by Pace are used to provide, expand and
support suburban bus services. The major components of the
1986 Operating Program are funded carriers, contract carriers,
paratransit services, administration and centralized support,
insurance and fuel.

Funded Carriers

Pace presently funds 13 suburban bus carriers in the six-county
region. The Bus Division is the sole source of funding for
these operators, providing an estimated $23,783,000 in 1986.
The funded carrier budgets for 1986 were prepared through a
joint effort between carrier and Pace staff and are outlined in
this section. Detailed information on the 1986 carrier budgets
is provided in the 1986 Technical Appendix.

Contract Carriers

Pace provides services to more than 40 communities by directly
contracting with private transit companies. Pace expects to
fund a net cost for these services of $4,454,000 in 1986. A
comprehensive list of these contracted bus services is provided
in this section.
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Paratransit Services

Pace plans to fund 58 paratransit projects in 1986.
Paratransit services provide accessible transportation for
elderly and handicapped riders and, in some areas, the general
public. These services are provided through a joint effort
between each local community and Pace. Pace plans to spend
$2,560,000 for these services in 1986. Further detail and
service descriptions are included in this document.

Administration

In order to accomplish the duties of direct operational
support, service planning, capital planning and financial
control. Pace's 1986 administrative budget identifies 106
positions in these various areas at a 1986 cost of $6.4
million. Further detail on the administrative budget is
provided in the 1985 Technical Appendix.

Centralized Support, Insurance and Fuel

Pace provides a variety of direct operational support items
through a centralized support program. Pace has been able to

save money by buying in bulk and consolidating services. A
detailed list of the components of the centralized support
program is included in the budget summary. In total Pace plans
to spend $11.4 million to provide fuel, insurance and other
support items in 1986. The budget calls for 56 positions in the
centralized support area.
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PACE PROJECTED 1986 SOURCE AND USE OF FUNDS

BASED ON THE PROPOSED 1986 BUDGET S
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CONTRACT
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8 . 4 %
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OTHER
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9.24%
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PACE
PROPOSED 1986 BUDGET SUMMARY

(OOO'S)

FUNDING SOURCES

Sales Tax*

Public Transportation Fund*

Federal Operating Assistance*

Other RTA Funds*

Farebox Revenues

Other Income

Mobility Limited Funds (State of Illinois)

TOTAL FUNDING SOURCES

AMOUNT

$34,300

$10,966

$2,500

$284

$19,883

$550

$1,000

$69,483

FUNDING USES

Funded Carrier Grants

Contracted Services

Paratransit Services

Centralized Support

Fuel

Insurance

Administration

Mobility Limited Program

TOTAL FUNDING USES

Surplus (Deficit)

$39,852

$5,836

$4,992

$4,835

$3,450

$3,100

$6,418

$1,000

$69,483

$0

* Based on staff estimates ; RTA estimates not provided,
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PACE
PROPOSED 1986 BUDGET

RECOVERY RATE DETERI^INATION
(OOO'S)

Funded Carriers

Contract Carriers

Paratransit

Administration

Centralized Support

Fuel

Insurance

Other

SUB-TOTAL

Net effect of fare
and expense reductions



PACE
PROPOSED 1986 FUNDED CARRIER BUDGETS

The following are estimates of the revenue and expense budgets for the
funded carriers.

CARRIER

Aurora

Elgin

Glen Ellyn

Highland Park

Joliet

Melrose Park

Niles

Nortran

Pace-North (Waukegan)

Pace-South (South Holland)

Pace-Southwest (Oak Lawn)

Pace-West (West Towns)

Wilmette

Sub-total

1985 New Service Program *

SUB-TOTAL

Net effect of fare increases
and expense reductions

GRAND TOTAL

REVENUE

$443,600

$630,000

$31,000

$131,600

$551,600

$27,700

$193,600

$3,852,000

$615,000

$2,694,900

$905,000

$3,458,500

$440,700

$13,975,200

$182,000

$14,157,200

$1,912,000

$16,069,200

EXPENSE

$1,757,500

$1,861,000

$100,800

$426,200

$2,568,000

$81,000

$450,000

$10,425,000

$2,328,300

$6,656,000

$2,471,200

$10,001,000

$846,200

$39,972,200

$1,397,000

$41,369,200

($1,517,000

$39,852,200

DEFICIT

$1,313,900

$1,231,000

$69,800

$294,600

$2,016,400

$53,300

$256,400

$6,573,000

$1,713,300

$3,961,100

$1,566,200

$6,542,500

$405,500

$25,997,000

$1,215,000

$27,212,000

($3,429,000)

$23,783,000

* Amount shown reflects unimplemented portion as of 9/15/85
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PACE
PROPOSED 198 6 CONTRACTED BUS BUDGETS

COMMUNITY OR SERVICE
CONTRACT

CONTRACTOR AMOUNT

Addison/Villa Park
(Rts. 700, 702, 703)

Arlington Heights/Rolling Meadows
(Rts. 693, 698, 720 - 723)

Bolingbrook
(Rts. 821 - 825, 829)

Country Club Hills, Glenwood
(Rts. 750, 751, 752)

Darien - Willowbrook
(Rts. 663 -665)

Elk Grove - Woodfield
(Rt. 405)

Elmhurst
(Rts. 641 - 646)

Glendale Heights
(Rts. 653, 655, 657)

Western Springs
(Rt. 669)

Lake Zurich, Barrington
(Rts. 725, 726, 728)

Lombard
(Rts. 672, 674)

Matteson
(Rt. 753)

Medinah, Roselle
(Rt. 407)

Naperville
(Rts. 677-689,717,781,786,787,820

Oak Forest
(Rt. 740)

Orland Park
(Rt. 835)

Schaumburg
(Rts. 602 - 605)

Westway Coach $177,700

Westway Coach $542,600

Commuter Bus Systems $456,200

Art's Transportation $61,800

DuPage Motor Coach $90,700

Our Town Bus Co. $173,200

Commuter Bus Systems $229,900

Commuter Bus Systems $184,000

Our Town Bus Co. $32,200

Scholastic Transit Co. $90,300

Commuter Bus Systems $71,900

Kickert $24,400

Commuter Bus Systems $58,400

Continental Air Transport $781,800

Gresham Bus Co. $23,600

O'Hare Express $517,100

Commuter Bus Systems $242,200
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PACE
PROPOSED 198 6 CONTRACTED BUS BUDGETS

COMMUNITY OR SERVICE CONTRACTOR
CONTRACT

AMOUNT

Westmont, Wheaton
(Rts. 661, 662, 706 - 713, 715)

Woodstock, McHenry
(Rts. 806 - 809)

Northbrook
(Rts. 621 - 622)

Burr Ridge, Hinsdale
(Rt. 666)

Randhurst/Woodf ield
(Rt. 695)

Woodf ield/Roselle
(Rt. 697)

Mount Prospect
(Rt. 694)

Crystal Lake
(Rt. 805)

Lisle
(Rts. 826, 827, 828)

Glen Ellyn
(Rts. 652, 654, 656)

Commuter Bus Systems

Worts Transit Co.

Scholastic Transit Co.

Valley Transit Co.

O'Hare Express

Dial-A-Ride Systems

Westway Coach

Worts Transit Co.

Commuter Bus Systems

DuPage Motor Coach

In process

In process

LaGrange/ Countryside

So. Central Wheaton Feeder

Lakehurst/Northbrook Court*

Bloomingdale/Stratford Sqr.*

Roosevelt Road*

SUBTOTAL

Savings from services not implemented

TOTAL CONTRACTED SERVICES

* These services will not be implemented,

$714,000

$464,100

$79,600

$30,200

$142,300

$85,800

$55,200

$160,900

$132,100

$100,000

$79,700

$33,900

$249,000

$4,000

$35,200

$6,124,000

($288,200)

$5,835,800
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PACE
PROPOSED 1986 PARATRANSIT BUDGET SUMMARY

The 1986 preliminary paratransit budget provided for the continued funding
of services scheduled to begin in 1985 as well as ongoing projects. As a
result of the projected funding shortfall, services that have not yet been
developed will not be implemented. In addition, funding for existing
services will be reduced by a change in Pace's reimbursement formula. The
Pace board is examining various funding guidelines that would reduce the
amount of subsidy provided to paratransit projects.

REVENUE
PRELIMINARY

BUDGET

NET EFFECT
OF SERVICE

FREEZE

NET EFFECT
OF FUNDING
REDUCTION

PROPOSED
1986

BUDGET

Operating
Local Share

Total Revenue

$1,041,147
$1,493,374

$2,534,521

($42,200)
($59,900)

($102,100)

$998,947
$1,433,474

$2,432,421

EXPENSE

General Operations
Operating

Total Expense

$115,000
$5,571,747

$5,686,747

($282,000)

($282,000)

$115,000
($413,000) $4,876,747

($413,000) $4,991,747

PACE SUBSIDY $3,152,226 ($179,900) ($413,000) $2,559,326

RECOVERY RATIO 44.57% 48.73%

-23-



PACE
PRELIMINARY 1986 PARATRANSIT OPERATING PROGRAM

BY FUNDING SOURCE FOR PARATRANSIT GRANT RECIPIENTS



PACE
PRELIMINARY 1986 PARATRANSTT OPERATING PROGRAM

BY FUNDING SOURCE FOR PARATRANSIT GRANT RECIPIENTS

COMMUNITY

Park Forest
Peotone
Rich Township
River Grove
Romeoville
St. Charles/Geneva
Schaumburg
Stickney Tovmship
Thornton Township
Tinley Park
Vernon Township
Waukegan Township
Wayne Township
Woodstock
Worth Township
Downers Grove Township
Grant/Fox Lake Townships

TOTAL EXISTING SERVICES

OPERATING



PACE
PRELIMINARY 1986 PARATRANSIT OPERATING PROGRAM

BY FUNDING SOURCE FOR PROGRAMMED SERVICES (1)

COMMUNITY

COOK COUNTY

OPERATING
REVENUE

LOCAL
SHAKE

TOTAL
EXPENSE

PACE
SUBSIDY

Countywide - Cook
Leyden Township*
Norwood Park Township
Northfield/New Trier Twps-

DuPAGE COUNTY

Countywide - DuPage
Winfield Township*
York Township*

BCANE COUNTY

Countywide - Kane

LAKE COUNTY

Countywide - Lake
Zion Township*

WILL COUNTY

$5,307



PARATRANSIT FUNDING ALTERNATIVES

The Pace Board is considering changing the basis for funding
paratransit projects. Individual paratransit services now
receive a subsidy based on the lesser of 75 percent of their
deficit or $2.50 per ride (60 percent of deficit or $4.00 per
ride for services for wheelchair users)

.

This formula has resulted in inequities in project
subsidization and has contributed to difficulties in
administration anM cost control. The board is considering a

flat per-ride subsidy that would encourage service efficiency
and cost control.

Of the three alternatives presented on the following pages.
Alternative 2 calls for a flat-rate subsidy. Under this
alternative, wheelchair trips would be reimbursed at $5.00 per
trip and all other trips at $1.90 per trip. In addition, local
communities that help fund paratransit services would be
required to contribute a minimum of 10 percent of a project's
total expense instead of 25 percent of the net cost, as is now
required

.

This proposal would not affect all projects equally; services
that carry more passengers per hour would receive more funding
and in fact, some projects would even experience an increase in
funding. Other, less productive services, would lose funding
under this alternative.

Alternative 1 would reduce the present formula's per-ride
maximum subsidy from $2.50 per ride to $2.00 per rider. This
represents a 20 percent reduction in funding for projects
presently funded at the $2.50 level. Those projects currently
receiving 75 percent of deficit would not lose any funding with
the exception of those which are presently above the $2.00
per-ride subsidy level.

The third alternative represents a 14.5 percent
across-the-board reduction in funding. This alternative treats
all projects equally. However funding levels would not
correspond to any criteria.
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PACE
PROPOSED 198 6 CENTRALIZED SUPPORT BUDGET

CENTRAL SUPPORT AMOUNT

Marketing
Tire Leases
Technical Services
Revenue Collection
Component Rebuilding
Monthly Pass/Trans. Printing
Vehicle Repairs
Other Central/Purchases
Building Repairs
Communications System
Motor Oil
Antifreeze
Fleet Management
Brake Drums
Batteries
Employee Program
Freon
Management Fees
Physical Inventories
Farebox Audit Services
Fuel Testing
Grease

TOTAL CENTRAL SUPPORT

$500
$440
$325
$314
$190
$159
$155
$150
$100
$84
$83
$73
$58
$55
$55
$40
$38
$35
$30
$21
$20
$10

,000
,000
,000
,000
,000
,000
,000
,000
,000
,000
,000
,000
,000
,000
,000
,000
,000
,000
,000
,000
,000
,000

$2,935,000

INSURANCE

FUEL

LABOR AND FRINGE BENEFITS

GRAND TOTAL

$3,100,000

$3,450,000

$1,900,000

$11,385,000
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1986 ADMINISTRATIVE BUDGET

The following pages present a detailed listing of Pace's
administrative budget. The "status quo" administrative budget
provides for 106 positions at an estimated cost of $6.9
million. The Pace Board of Directors has directed staff to
prepare two alternatives which would reduce this amount by
$437,000 and $612,000.

In addition to these measures Pace employees have been
classified in accordance with Urban Mass Transportation
Administration Section 15 guidelines. This change results in i

$1.9 million transfer from the administrative budget to the
centralized support budget. This expense reflects the cost of
56 maintenance and operating positions that are now contained
in the centralized support budget.
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PROPOSED 1986
PACE

ADMINISTRATIVE BUDGET

LABOR

Salaries and Wages
Fringe Benefits

TOTAL LABOR

SUPPORT

Utilities
Copy/Reproduction Supplies
Telephone
Copy/Reproduction Rental
Furniture and Equipment
Printing/Other Services
Office Supplies
Out-of -Region Travel
Local Travel
Postage
Training and Development
Dues and Publication
Space Rents-Legal
Business Expense
Equipment Rental
Other Commodities

TOTAL SUPPORT

SERVICES

Data Services
Audit
Consulting Services
Temporary Help
Building Maintenance
Legal
Other Services

TOTAL SERVICES

SERVICE BOARD

SUB-TOTAL

NET EFFECT OF 5% EXPENSE REDUCTION

GRAND TOTAL



PACE
ADMINISTRATIVE BUDGET REDUCTION ALTERNATIVES

LABOR 5% Reduction 7% Reduction

Salaries and Wages
Fringe Benefits

TOTAL LABOR

53,169,000
$913,000

54,082,000

$3,169,000
$913,000

$4,082,000

SUPPORT

Utilities
Copy/Reproduction Supplies
Telephone
Copy/Reproduction Rental
Furniture and Equipment
Printing/Other Services
Office Supplies
Out-of-Region Travel
Local Travel
Postage
Training and Development
Dues and Publication
Space Rents-Legal
Business Expense
Equipment Rental
Other Commodities

TOTAL SUPPORT

SERVICES

Data Services
Audit
Consulting Services
Temporary Help
Building Maintenance
Legal
Other Services

TOTAL SERVICES

SERVICE BOARD

GRAND TOTAL

$200,
$140,
$130,
$100,
$70,
$65
$55,
$50
$50
$40
$40
$37

000
000
000
000
000
000
000
000
000
000
000
000

522,000
$18,000
$17,000
$10,000

$1,044,000

$525
$167
$100
$100
5100
550
550

000
000
000
000
000
000
000

51,092,000

5200,000

56,418,000

5185,
5130,
5120,
593,
$65,
$60,
551,
546,
546
$37,
$37
$34
$20
$17
$16
59

OOU
000
000
000
000
000
000
000
000
000
000
000
000
000
000
000

5966,000

5486
5154
593,
593,
593,
$46,
$46,

000
000
000
000
000
000
000

$1,011,000

$185,000

$6,244,000
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PACE
1986 POSITION SUMMARY

AREA

Office of the Executive Director
Internal Audit
General Attorney
EEO/DBE
Safety

TOTAL

Finance and Administration Department
Finance Division
Administration Division
MIS Division
Budget and Management Analysis Division

DEPARTMENT TOTAL

Planning and Paratransit Department
Capital Planning Division
Strategic Planning Division
Paratransit Division

DEPARTMENT TOTAL

Bus Operations Department
Bus Operations Division
Maintenance Division
Operation Planning Division

DEPARTMENT TOTAL

External Relations Department
Communications & Community Relations Division

DEPARTMENT TOTAL

POSITIONS

8

5

4

3

3



NEW SERVICE REQUESTS

Due to expected funding constraints in 1986, new service
proposals for 1985 that have not yet been implemented have been
halted. The 1985 proposals have been added to the list of 1986
requests and re-evaluated along with 1986 proposals. In this
way, Pace staff can determine which routes are most likely to
produce the highest ridership and farebox recovery ratios.

The following proposals were submitted by various local
governmental agencies, the public. Pace staff and carriers.
Each request was analyzed based on Pace criteria, which were
established by the Board of Directors.

The Pace Board of Directors in 1985 adopted a set of service
and performance criteria for fixed-route service. These
guidelines provide a quantitative means of reviewing new
service requests and monitoring existing service. Pace is one
of the few major transportation agencies in the country to have
adopted and published such guidelines.

The criteria call for evaluating new service proposals based on
potential ridership and the resulting farebox recovery ratios.
Population and employment density is the key element in
establishing new fixed-route service.

Three groupings were established based primarily on a route's
potential success. Group One proposals are those deemed most
likely to produce high farebox recovery ratios and productivity
rankings. These are the routes that should be implemented if
funds are available. Group Two and Group Three proposals, which
are listed in the technical appendix, would be implemented if
additional funding became available. If no new service funding
were available in 1986, those routes would be re-evaluated for
the 1987 program.
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GROUP 1 NEW SERVICE REQUESTS

Proposal

421

713

322

230

Harvey to
Orland Sq.

Cumberland
CTA to
Schaumburg

305

357

311

381

379

Belmont-
Franklin
Park

228

223

Change

Extend
to Glenview

Increase
Warrenville
Road service.
Rush only

Increase Sat.
service

New all-day
Sat. service

New weekday
service

New peak-
hour express

New Sunday
service

Reduce headway
all day

15-minute
rush headway

10 PM service to
Moraine Valley

Reduce headway

Rush-hour service
from CTA Belmont
Route 77

New Saturday
service

Add weekday
rush-hour bus

Projected
Annual
Ridership

46,920

2,550

41,600

18,400

259,850

140,250

25,300

57,735

77,775

30,600

94,860

30,600

15,600

30,600

Annual
Cost

$ 27,846

1,245

37,000

17,000

287,117

179,000

23,204

72,114

80,000

36,509

119,738

54,718

20,763

46,792

Total cost $1,003,046
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PROPOSED SERVICE ELIMINATIONS

The second major component of the criteria is performance
guidelines for existing routes. Routes are monitored to
determine how they are performing when compared with other
similar routes. Two primary standards, farebox recovery ratio
and productivity (the number of passengers per hour of service)
are used to evaluate the routes.

If the routes are performing poorly, they may be restructured
or eliminated. The following routes are proposed for
elimination based on the service criteria.

Approx

.

Farebox Annual Est.
Day of Recov. Rider- Net

Route (County) Operation Ratio ship Savings

332-Elmhurst/
York Rd. (DuPage) Sunday . 8% 3,250 $ 13,370

332-Elmhurst/
York Rd. (DuPage) Saturday 9% 6,400 22,588

693-Arlington Hts./
Palatine (Cook) Saturday 9% 5,350 22,915

508-Larkin
Crosstown (Will) Weekday 10% 51,000 168,084

695-Randhurst/
Woodfield (Cook) Weekday 15% 30,350 99,547

Total $326,504

332-Sunday - The route carries 11.2 passengers per hour and the
farebox recovery ratio is 8%, Both fall short of the minimum
requirements set by the service criteria. One vehicle is
required for this route.

332-Saturday - The route carries 14.4 passengers per hour and
the farebox recovery ratio is 9%. Both fall short of the
minimum requirements set by the service criteria. One vehicle
is required for this route.
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693-Saturday - The productivity of 5.3 passengers per hour
places this route at the bottom of all Saturday inner suburban
routes and the recovery ratio of 9% is below the minimum
requirements set by the service criteria. Two vehicles are
required on this route.

508-Weekday - Despite the opening of a new retail complex along
route 508 in 1984, the farebox recovery ratio remains at 10%
and productivity of 11.9 passengers per hour falls below the
15.8 minimum standard. In the Satellite category, route 508
ranks 47 out of 49. Two vehicles are required on this route.

695-Weekday - Randhurst/Woodf ield - In the fall of 1984, route
695 was extended to Randhurst and transit vehicles were placed
on the route. Despite these improvements, route 695 ranks 79th
out of 79 of inner suburban routes with a recovery ratio of 15%

and productivity of 6.6 passengers per hour, which is below the
minimum requirements set by the service criteria. Two vehicles
are required on this route.
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PROPOSED SUPPLEMENTARY SERVICE REDUCTIONS

The proposed service eliminations are based on adopted
performance guidelines. However, due to budget constraints
placed on Pace by the RTA, the Pace Board of Directors is
considering an alternative budget proposal that would eliminate
a number of routes beyond those based on the service criteria.

These additional routes also have low farebox recovery ratios
and productivity compared to the system average. If necessary,
the following routes would be cut in order to implement a like
amount of new service.

Routes that are listed in Phase I proposed supplementary
reductions are all weekend service. While this service is
important to the relatively few riders who use it, it cannot be
considered as crucial as regular weekday service because
weekend trips tend to be discretionary.
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SUPPLEMENTARY SERVICE REDUCTIONS



SUPPLEMENTARY SERVICE REDUCTIONS

PHASE 1

Route 330-Sunday - Despite the extension of the rapid transit
line to O'Hare, both the recovery ratio of 7 percent and
productivity of 13,3 passengers per hour fall below the minimum
performance standards. Route 330 ranks 24th out of 28 inner
suburban routes. Two vehicles are required for this route.

Route 532-Saturday - Route 532 was restructured in September,
1984 and productivity has not improved. The farebox recovery
ratio of 7 percent and productivity of 9.0 passengers per hour
place this route at the bottom of all Saturday Satellite
routes. One vehicle is required for this route.

Route 533-Saturday - Route 533 was extended in the fall of 1984
and since this extension, both productivity and the farebox
recovery ratio have declined. The current productivity of 10
passengers per hour and the recovery ratio of 8 percent both
fall below the minimum performance standards. One vehicle is
required

.

Route 385-Saturday - Route 385 resumed operation in March,
1985, after having been shutdown in 1981. Despite a slight
increase in ridership, this route ranks 52nd out of 53 routes
in its service group. Two vehicles are required.

Route 503-Saturday - Productivity and recovery ratios are both
below standards and ridership is declining. This route is
ranked 39th out of 42 routes in its category. One vehicle is
required

.

Route 801-Saturday - Changes in service have slightly increased
ridership but productivity and recovery ratios have been
stable. Two vehicles are needed for this route.

Route 330-Saturday - Route 330 has a recovery rate of 10
percent and carries 19.4 passengers per hour. Ridership is
increasing but this route still ranks 46th out of 53 Saturday
inner suburban routes. Two vehicles are required.

Route 834-Saturday - Route 834 has a recovery ratio of 11
percent and productivity of 14 passengers per hour. Ridership
has remained stable and the recovery ratio is below standard.
Two vehicles are required.

Route 531-Saturday - Route 531 has a recovery ratio of 11
percent carries 13.6 passengers per hour. Ridership continues
to decrease. The route ranks 38th out of 43 Saturday satellite
routes. One vehicle is required for this service.
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Route 364-Sunday - Route 364 ranks 28th of 28 routes in its
category, while ridership is increasing as part of overall
system increase. Recovery ratio and productivity remain below
standards. Three vehicles are required for this service.

PHASE II

Route 244-Weekday - Ridership on route 244 is stable but the
recovery ratio remains at 7%. Route 244 currently ranks 71st
out of 77 feeder routes. Two vehicles are required.

Route 232-Weekday - Route 232 has a recovery ratio of 11%, and
productivity of 18.7 passengers per hour. Ridership has
remained stagnant and the recovery ratio has remained below
standard. Two vehicles are required for this route.

Route 358-Weekday - Route 358 is scheduled for rush hour
headway reduction in 1985. Increased ridership has not offset
the low productivity and recovery ratio The route ranks 72nd of
79 routes. Two vehicles are required for this route.

Route 233-Weekday - Route 233 has a recovery ratio of 12% and
productivity of 17.7 passengers per hour. Ridership levels are
stagnant and the recovery ratio is below standard. One vehicle
is required for this route.

Route 532-Weekday - Route 532 has a recovery ratio of 12% and a

productivity level of 14.7 passengers per hour. Both fall
below the performance standards of the service criteria. Route
532 ranks 45th out of 49 Saturday satellite routes. One
vehicle is needed for this service.

Route 332-Weekday - Ridership increases in last year have not
offset previous declines. Farebox recovery ratio and
productivity are below standard. Two vehicles are needed for
this route.
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SPECIAL CONSIDERATIONS

Aurora Transportation Center

The City of Aurora will move the location of the system pulse
point from a central location at Downer and Broadway to a new
site in the spring of 1986. The relocation of the pulse point
from its current location would create operational problems, as
well as hardship for riders. Many of the routes in the system
operate on schedules that cannot be stretched to meet this
change. Because additional buses would be needed to maintain
existing service levels, it would cost an additional $300,000
to $500,000 annually.

Under the constrained budget this money would not be available.
Consequently, there would be a reduction in service because of
the increased trip length. Buses would run every 40 minutes
instead of every 30 minutes.

A restructuring of the system and new service proposals will be
addressed in the Kane County Study, which should be completed
in spring , 1986

.

Kane County Culture Bus

This plan will require cooperation among Pace, Metra, the
Batavia Access Committee and their co-partners for the creation
and operation of a west suburban culture tour package. The
culture bus plan would include a weekend day tour package for
transportation and admission to cultural attractions in the
west suburbs. The package would include a rail and bus pass
with bus transportation for the tour provided by Pace. The
operating cost of this service is expected to be covered by the
tour reservations so the only anticipated direct cost will be
for administrative services. These are estimated to be
approximately $10,000.
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SPECIAL MOBILITY LIMITED BUDGET

Pace expects to receive $1 million from a special state grant
that will be used to fund special projects that will benefit
mobility-limited users. The following projects are proposed:

Driver Training

Drivers of mobility-limited services will receive special
training in how to best provide service to disabled riders. The
training will include safety and operational procedures, as
well as programs to increase awareness of the special needs of
the disabled. This will be incorporated in an operating
personnel training program which will include drivers,
dispatchers and project managers. A system for ongoing
personnel training will also be developed.

Estimated Cost of Training for 200 Individuals: $ 100,000

Wheelchair-lift Retrofit of North Division Fleet

As a demonstration project, the Pace North Division fleet of 28
buses will be fitted with wheelchair lifts and tiedown
equipment. The estimated cost of retrofitting the entire fleet
and purchasing spare parts for lifts is $560,000, or $20,000
per vehicle. Bus shelter procurement and installation, non-bus
access improvements and farebox relocations will cost $40,000.
Additional maintenance costs for the lift-equipped fleet are
estimated at $60,000 annually.

Estimated Cost of Fleet Retrofit: $ 660,000

Paratransit Vehicle Procurement

This project will test the use of different designs of
paratransit equipment. The vehicles to be acquired will have
different capacities than the standard 15-passenger paratransit
bus now in use in the Pace fleet. Six vehicles are budgeted for
in this proposal.

Estimated Cost of Experimental Fleet: $ 240,000

TOTAL COST $1,000,000
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1986 CAPITAL BUDGET

Pace expects to receive an allocation of approximately $21.1
million in capital funds in the federal 1986 program. This
money will be used to begin replacing Pace's aging bus fleet,
to continue the extensive garage repair and replacement program
now under way and to fund other major capital improvements.

Federal funding for 1985 is still uncertain and 1986
projections are based on a recent congressional compromise
measure that may yet be amended. However, if the proposed
federal legislation is passed and preliminary RTA allocations
are approved. Pace's 1986 capital funding would consist of
$18,113,000 in federal Section 9 funds and possibly an
additional $3,000,000 in Section 3 funds.

It is important to note that while Pace can be somewhat assured
of receiving Section 9 funds. Section 3 funds are awarded on a

discretionary basis. As a result, these funds may not be
available in 1986.

The largest portion of the 1986 capital budget -- $10.2 million
-- will be spent on replacing buses that have reached the end
of their service life. Sixty-three fixed-route buses will be
replaced and five additional buses for service expansion are
expected to be purchased with this money.

1985 marks the first year of a six-year cycle in which Pace's
entire fixed-route fleet will be replaced. Buses are considered
to have a 12-year effective life and Pace's average fleet age
is now eight years with the majority of the fleet purchased in
1976 and 1979.

The capital budget also includes approximately $3 million for
replacing 31 paratransit vehicles and the addition of 48 new
paratransit vehicles.

Purchases of major replacement equipment, such as transmissions
and engines, accounts for $2.1 million of the capital budget.

The budget also includes $2.5 million for construction of a new
Des Plaines garage to alleviate overcrowding at the Nortran
garage. However, these funds are in Section 3 and may not be
available

.
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The Des Plaines garage is one of the final projects in Pace's
garage improvement program, which is modernizing maintenance
facilities throughout the region. This extensive program will
provide greatly improved maintenance and inspection facilities
and allow Pace's fleet to be stored inside.

Highlights of the garage improvement program are:

Nortran: An addition to the existing Nortran garage in Des
Plaines is nearing completion. The addition will provide more
repair, parts storage and administration space and when
complete, will provide storage for 60 buses.

Joliet: Construction is almost finished on a new addition
and remodeling of the existing garage.

West Division: Construction began in 1985 on a

badly-needed replacement for the West Division garage in Oak
Park. The new Melrose Park garage will provide greatly
improved facilities and allow for major maintenance of all
vehicles in western Cook, eastern DuPage and a part of Will
counties

.

Wilmette

:

An addition to the Wilmette garage began in
1985. It will improve maintenance areas and accommodate the
fleet of 20 buses currently assigned to the Wilbus area.

North Division: Construction is expected to begin late in

1985 for a new garage in Waukegan that will replace the
existing structure. The garage will allow storage and
maintenance of up to 45 buses for the North Division.

South Division; A new garage in Markham will replace the
South Holland garage now in use. The new garage will
accommodate up to 95 buses.

Elgin: A new facility that will replace the existing
garage is being designed.

Aurora: Negotiations are under way to acquire a city-owned
site in order to expand the existing Aurora garage.

North Shore/Northwest: Two potential methods of providing
needed space in north Cook County are under investigation. One
would build a new garage on property adjacent to the existing
Nortran garage while the other would build a garage in the
North Shore area.

The following table and graph summarize the capital budget and

program.
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PROJECT PROJECT

ELEMENT * DESCRIPTION



Pace Phase 1 1986 Capital Program

Bus Garages and Facilities

$2,500,000

Rolling Stock
$15,290,500

Contingency &
Administration

$2,255,500

4%
Maintenance Equipment
$912,300

1%
Passenger Amenities
$155,000
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STRATEGIC PLANNING

Current decisions can have an effect far into the future, often
in unforseen, and undesired, fashions. For this reason. Pace
has formalized its medium- and long-range decision-making
process by establishing a Strategic Planning Division. This
division helps focus Pace activities on achieving the goals and
objectives set by the Pace Board of Directors. The Strategic
Planning Division acts as a catalyst for planning, bringing
together the disparate internal elements of Pace operations as
well as coordinating agency activities with other public
bodies

.

Many problems requiring strategic planning and management
confront Pace. Some of the more pressing among them are:
developing contingency plans for major changes in funding
levels and sources; continuing to implement programs to
increase productivity and control costs; and meeting service
demands when constrained by farebox recovery requirements.

As indicated, the planning process does not occur in a vacuum.
Pace coordinates its activities with state, regional and local
units of government, both in planning and implementing service.
Working in coordination with the RTA Strategic Plan development
team, the Pace Board and staff have identified issues that must
soon be addressed to ensure effective and efficient bus service
in the suburbs, both now and in the future.

This budget is an essential part of the strategic planning and
management process. It reflects the options available to the
community, given the operating and budgetary constraints facing
Pace. Public response to these options will assist the Board
in deciding the type and amount of service provided by Pace to
those who live and work in northeastern Illinois.
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1986-1988 THREE YEAR FINANCIAL PLAN

The following tables identify Pace's financial plan for 1986
through 1988. The Amended RTA Act requires the service boards
to submit such a plan in addition to their annual programs and
budgets. The plan must show a balance between the funding
estimates provided by the RTA and the anticipated cost of
providing services for the forthcoming and two following fiscal
years. Pace's plan for 1986-1988 reflects such a balance while
maintaining stable recovery performance.

In order to accomplish this balance in 1988, Pace will rely on
prior year surpluses. Projections for 1987 and 1988 are based
on the continuation of services and fare levels as established
in 1986. No significant service expansions are provided for in
future year projections.

The three-year financial plan is also supported by schedules of
individual program costs. Major assumptions regarding
inflation and ridership growth are also identified.

Basis for Projections

Inflation for the period is projected at 4.5 percent for 1986
and 5 percent for 1987. These projections are consistent with
RTA's inflation forecasts as contained in the Preliminary 1986
Budget Projections discussion paper of August 1, 1985.

These rates were used as the basis for all expense growth other
than those costs related to existing obligations or known
circumstances which would reflect a different rate of growth.

System-generated revenue growth is based on a 3 percent annual
growth in ridership. This is a historic average, although
service expansion has resulted somewhat higher ridership
increases thus far in 1985.
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PACE
1986 - 1988

THREE YEAR FINANCIAL PLAN
AND FUND BALANCE



PACE
1986 - 1988 PROGRAM COSTS

AND RECOVERY RATE DETERMAINATION

1985
ESTIMATED

1986
PROPOSED

1987
PROJECTED

1988
PROJECTED

Funded Carrier
Revenue
Expense

Deficit

$13,800
$38,450

$24,650

$16,069
$39,852

$23,783

$16,551
$41,645

$25,094

$17,048
$43,728

$26,680

Contract Carrier
Revenue
Expense

Deficit

$1,050
$4,600

$3,550

$1,382
$5,836

$4,454

$1,423
$6,099

$4,676

$1,466
$6,404

$4,938

Paratransit
Revenue
Expense

Deficit

$2,250
$4,800

$2,550

$2,432
$4,992

$2,560

$2,505
$5,217

$2,712

$2,580
$5,478

$2,898

Administration



ORDINANCE NO.

WHEREAS, the Suburban Bus Division, doing business as and
hereinafter referred to as "Pace," is required by the RTA Act
as amended to adopt a 1986 Operating and Capital Budget and
Program and a financial plan for 1986 through 1988; and

WHEREAS, such program is to comply with the financial and
budgetary practices as identified in the amended RTA Act;

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED by the Pace Board of
Directors that the attached document identified as the 1986
Pace Operating and Capital Program and 1986-88 Financial Plan
is hereby adopted. The accompanying document entitled Technical
Appendix to the 1986 Pace Operating Program and 1986-90 Capital
Program Technical Appendix is recognized as an integral part of
this document and is also hereby adopted.
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ORDINANCE NO,

WHEREAS, the Suburban Bus Division, doing business as and
hereinafter referred to as "Pace," pursuant to Article III-A,
Section 3A.10 of the RTA Act as amended, is required to hold at
least one public hearing in each of the counties in the
metropolitan region where Pace provides service; and

WHEREAS, the public hearing shall be held before the
proposed budget, program and financial plan are submitted to
the RTA;

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT ORDAINED by the Pace Board of
Directors that the following items be released for public
hearings and public discussion:

1. 1986 Pace Operating and Capital Program and 1986-88
Financial Plan,

2. Technical Appendix to the 1986 Pace Operating Program
and 1986-90 Capital Program.
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LEGAL NOTICE
SUBURBAN BUS DIVISION (Pace)

HEARINGS ON PROPOSED 1986
OPERATING AND CAPITAL BUDGET

Notice is hereby given that the Suburban Bus Division of
the Regional Transportation Authority, doing business as and
hereinafter referred to as "Pace," will hold public hearings on
its proposed operating and capital programs and budget for
fiscal year 1986 (January 1, 1986 to December 31, 1986).

Any person wishing to comment on the proposed budget may
present views orally at the public hearings or by submitting
written material not later than seven (7) days after the
conclusion of the hearings on October 26, 1985. Copies of the
proposed operating and capital budget for fiscal year 1986 are
available for public inspection at the Pace office, 550 West
Algonquin Road, Arlington Heights, Illinois, 60005. The
documents will be available at most public libraries as well as
township, city and village offices in the six-county Pace
region for seven (7) days prior to the hearings.

October 2, 1985
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PUBLIC HEARING LOCATIONS

Thursday, October 24, 1985 7:30 p.m.

DuPage County Elmhurst City Hall
119 Schiller Street
Elmhurst

McHenry County McHenry County Courthouse
2200 North Seminary Avenue
Woodstock

Will County Joliet Municipal Building
City Council Chambers
150 West Jefferson Street
Joliet

Friday, October 25, 1985 7:30 p.m.

Kane County Kane County Government Center
Building A
Board Room
719 Batavia
Geneva

Lake County Lake County Courthouse
County Board Room
18 North County
Waukegan

Saturday, October 26, 1985 10:00 a.m.

Cook County Des Plaines Civic Center
Council Chambers -- Room 102
1420 Miner Street
Des Plaines

Cook County Flossmoor Village Hall
Council Chambers
2800 Flossmoor Road
Flossmoor
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COUNTY BOARD MEETINGS

Cook County Monday, October 21, 1985 10:00 a.m.

Cook County Board of Commissioners
County Building -- Room 569
118 North Clark
Chicago, Illinois

DuPage County Wednesday, October 23, 1985 7:30 p.m.

DuPage County Board
DuPage County Administration Center
County Board Room
421 North County Farm Road
Wheaton, Illinois

Kane County Tuesday, October 8, 1985 9; 30 a.m.

Kane County Board
Kane County Government Center
719 Batavia
Geneva, Illinois

Lake County Tuesday, October 8, 1985 9: 30 a.m.

Lake County Board
County Building
County Board Room
18 North County Street
Waukegan, Illinois

McHenry County Tuesday, October 15, 1985 9; 00 a.m.

McHenry County Board
McHenry County Courthouse
2200 North Seminary Avenue
Woodstock, Illinois

Will County Thursday, October 10, 1985 9:30 a.m.

Will County Board
Will County Courthouse
County Board Room
14 West Jefferson Street
Joliet, Illinois
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